
ANNOUNCEMENT – 16 June 2022 

Honourable Members, 

I have to inform the House that my attention has been drawn 

to the fact that whilst the Honourable Assirvaden was 

intervening in the debate of the Budget yesterday, a 

Honourable Member has been noticed using a mobile phone 

for the purposes other than in connection with the discharge 

of parliamentary duties, in violation of the Rules on the Use 

of Electronic Devices in the Chamber and Committees as 

prescribed under Standing Orders 77 and 78. 

I have viewed the video footage of the said proceedings and I 

am looking into the matter. 

I thank you. 


